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When Grace and Larry Monaco were informed their daughter had cancer they were devastated. The Monaco’s met the parents of other children who were also being treated for cancer at their local hospital. It was a powerful group of families that led to those first parent meetings. The original group was made up of 25 members. 

Bev McGaughy and her husband Bob sparked interest to build a lobbying campaign for clinical trials and appropriations for childhood cancer research.

By 1970, the group was taping meetings to share with families who could not make it. They also created the first Candlelighters newsletter in 1970, and as they traveled throughout the country for their day jobs, they met with social workers and doctors from children’s hospitals nationwide to advocate for parent based support groups at every hospital. Candlelighters officially formed in 1970 under the name Candlelighters Foundation.

In 1980, the American Cancer Society (ACS) began funding Candlelighters under their umbrella and they moved into their own independent office. At the same time, Candlelighters began to actively build a network among local organizations of parents of children with cancer across the country. Grace and other parent leaders continued to travel to speak with parents in local communities and hospitals and help them form local groups linked to the growing national network. 

In the mid 1990’s the ACS and Candlelighters decided to end their financial arrangement, while maintaining their professional collaborations and ties. This gave Candlelighters the opportunity to be independent from ACS with regards to the different focus in their missions, but it also meant a substantial loss in income and infrastructure. It took Candlelighters several years to restructure and reorganize their staff and their funding.

Candlelighters’ represents families who are navigating one of the most deadly diseases that a child can be diagnosed with. From the beginning, the founders of Candlelighters emphasized that this disease has an impact on every member of the family. These original families pulled together the foundation of parent-to-parent support groups throughout the country while fighting and lobbying for more research for childhood cancer. The siblings were an integral part of this picture as well and the impact on their lives was not overlooked. They were the ones at home with a grandparent or one parent while their brother or sister was in the hospital with another parent, or while their parents were busy advocating for more support and research. Whatever the outcome of their siblings’ illness, they also sacrificed a portion of their childhood to this disease.
Today, Candlelighters has successfully rebuilt our organization after restructuring in the mid 1990’s
Finally, advocacy continues to be a large and important part of what we do— speaking for the children, adolescents, and families so that their voices can be heard. Candlelighters is built on a strong foundation of patient advocacy, and our legacy is one of leading the way for patients, survivors, and families to participate in the national dialogue on child and adolescent cancer.

All information can be found at the American Childhood Cancer Organization web page under the tab “history”. The authors of the piece are Grace Ann Monaco and Mark Chesler.
https://www.candlelighters.org/AboutUs/History.aspx
